Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: business trips
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please provide me with a list of all hotels with full postal address that councillors and or staff from Leicester City Council used in the US, Canada and Australia for work related business in the calendar years of 2021, 2022 and to-date in 2023. 
Also could you tell me the names of airlines staff used for visits to the US, Canada and Australia in each of the years and the class of flight. 
If any councillor or staff member requested an upgrade of hotel accommodation and or class of flight; if so the reason for the request; the number of requests that were approved or refused in each of the years mentioned. The total cost of each trip per person; If the figures for the total cost of each trip per person is not readily available, then an overall total cost will be acceptable.
Answer:
The Council has not supported or paid for any overseas trips for councillors between 2021 and 2023 to date. 
Details of the allowances and expenses paid to councillors are published annually and can be found at: Members expenses 2019 - 2022 — Leicester Open Data
Also, the Council has not supported or paid for any flights or accommodation for the US, Canada or Australia for staff between 2021 and 2023 to date.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
